        TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF JULY 7, 2016
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on July 7, 2016.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, John Taylor, Joe Palmeri, Eric Lucentini
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Chris Macek
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m.
Mail
Letter from FFCBIP regarding a driveway violation involving Jim Richardson
Email from Board of Health notifying the ZBA of the annual review of B & B's
Email from the Shelburne Falls Business Association regarding the new parking policy for Bridge Street
Email from Tom Miner, for the Conservation Commission, regarding the proposed VFW project 

Letter from John Taylor announcing his resignation

Discussion followed on John's resignation. He has been on the Board for 10 years and has acted as Chair in Joe's absence. All agreed he would be missed and that his leaving is a huge loss to the Board. Conflict of interest issues played a large part in John's decision. Discussion followed on conflict of interest and the perception of same. In small towns it is hard to get people to commit to boards and committees, especially if doing so could affect their businesses.

The meeting recessed at 7:39 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Sarah Holbrook and Abbot Cutler. Joe left the meeting, recusing himself due to a conflict of interest.

The meeting resumed at 8:10 p.m.

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, that based on the fact that the applicant is altering and extending an existing non-conforming dwelling under Shelburne Zoning Bylaw 10.1.2 a variance is not required.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, John

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, that based on the fact that the Zoning Board of Appeals finds that in accordance with Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 10.1.2 that Cutler and Holbrook's request to alter and extend by 10' an existing non-conforming dwelling, located at 98 Main Street, in accordance with their request, dated June 13, 2016, by reconstructing the barn on its existing footprint and adding a 10x23' deck to the rear (west) side, is not substantively more detrimental to the neighborhood than the existing non-conforming structure.

Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, John

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

The meeting recessed at 8:20 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Peter Buchanan. Joe returned to the meeting.
The meeting resumed at 9:45 p.m.

Following the resignation of John the Board reorganized. Eric is willing to join the Board as a full member. Joe will put his name forward to the Selectboard. John will now become an alternate. 

Future hearings were scheduled with the Buchanan hearing continued until August. The Landau/Lewes hearing will also be in August. The Happy Trails hearing will be in September.
At 10:25 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. John seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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